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TO Mr* Schmidt 

FROM M i s s Egbert 

REMARKS: 
3/19/51 

Before leaving for the West Mr. Eccles 
asked me to turn this letter over to you 
with the request that you take care of 
the reply (he meant for you to write the 
man under your signature). 

GOVERNOR ECCLES1 OFFICE 
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March 30, 1951 

Mr. Harlan L. Savage, President, 
District Council #1, 
Oil Workers International Union, 
ll6 Vest Hose Avenue, 
La Habra, California. 

Dear Mr. Savage: 
* 

Governor Eccles, vho has recently left for the West, 
has referred your letter of March 12, 1951> to me for reply. 

The recent decrease in the gold assets of the United 
States, which you discuss in your letter, has "been of great in-
terest and concern to many people. Since you are a subscriber 
to the Federal Reserve Bulletin, you have no doubt already seen 
the March 1951 leading article entitled "The International Move-
ment of Gold and Dollars in 1950." It analyzes these important 
international problems and ve believe it should answer most of 
your questions. 

Briefly, as that article points out, the sustained re-
covery in the gold and dollar holdings of foreign countries 
throughout 1950 (and the corresponding reduction in the United 
States gold stock) reflects three factors chiefly: (1) the sharp 
decline In the 1950 United States export surplus, which had already 
begun in mid-19^9; (2) the continued large flow of United 3tates 
Government aid abroad, and (3) the enlarged outflow, in the third 
quarter of 1950, of American private capital. 9 

In reply to your second question, the table on page 256 
of the March 1951 Bulletin shows in detail the 1950 changes in the 
gold and dollar reserves of each foreign country individually. It 
indicates, as does the chart on page 253, which countries have gained 
the gold reserves which the United States has lost. 0 

Governor Sccles wishes me to thank you for your letter 
which he has read with considerable interest, and for your continued 
support of the work of the Federal Reserve Board. 

Very truly yours, 

(Signed] .... ... 

Charles H. Schmidt, Acting Chief, 
Business Finance and Capital Markets Section. 
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